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held on the municipal grounds where a picturesque booth had already 
been erected. Unfortunately the day was cold and damp, so the sale 
was held in Mr. Cowan’s warehouse, which he kindly lent for the 
occasion. The whole amount received during the day was jQ26.

The Bishop held Service at Indian Head on Sunday, November 
4th, when the hall was filled and the Service most hearty. Several 
stayed behind to talk over the affairs of the parish and the possibility 
of having a resident clergyman.

Grenfell.—Successful sales of work were held by the Ladies’ Aid 
Society on October 5th and nth. The proceeds of the two days 
amounted to £24. We are glad to see that the Sunday School is 
growing.

.1Broadview.—A commodious and comfortable parsonage close to 
the Church has at last been secured. The cost, with that of the 
necessary alterations, was ^242, of which about £60 still remains to 
be raised.

1Whitewood.—A Confirmation was held by the " Bishop in St. 
Mary’s Church on Sunday, August 12th, when six candidates were con­
firmed.

At Forest Farm, a new cemetery has been opened, being part of 
forty acres secured from the Government, on which it is proposed to 
build a Church. With a Church congregation of forty to fifty people, 
who have long worshipped in the school and in private houses, it is 
hoped that this Church may be ere long an accomplished fact.

The Harvest Festival at Wapella, fixed for All Saints’ Day, was 
rendered almost a failure by the snowstorm. In spite of the weather, 
however, the Rector of Moosomin held to his engagement and drove 
over in the morning to celebrate Holy Communion ; there were seven 
Communicants.

At a meeting of the Vestry in August it was decided to advertise for 
tenders for plastering the Church. This is an imperative necessity, and 
will cost a considerable sum, and this is exclusive of such luxuries as 
kneelers for the congregation or matting for the floor.

Moosomin.—The Bishop is residing at the Rectory during the 
Rev. W. T. Milton’s absence in England. The Rev. H. A. Marcon is 
now in charge of the new district of Fleming.


